

Attorney General's Office 20 Victoria Street London SW1H 0NF T +44 (0)20 7271 2492 F +44 (0)20 7271 2433

www.gov.uk/ago

Mr Nick Heath Sent Via Email

22<sup>nd</sup> May 2015

Dear Mr Heath,

## Re: Freedom of Information Act request - FOI|86|15

I am writing in response to the Freedom of Information request you submitted to this office by email dated 1<sup>st</sup> May 2015. You requested:

- How many computers are still running Windows XP?
- When do you anticipate you will transition all of these XP machines to a new operating system? Which operating system are you switching these machines to?
- What parts of the department are these machines mainly used in?
- How are you securing the XP machines in the interim period before their operating system is replaced?
- Have you taken out an Extended Support deal with Microsoft to update these XP machines?
- What is the cost of this Extended Support deal?
- When does this Extended Support deal expire?

I have now been able to consider your request, and I can confirm under section 1 (1) (a) of the Act that we do not hold the information you have requested.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter (i.e. two months from the date on this letter) and should be addressed to Rowena Collins Rice, Director General, at the above address.

Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications.

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF.

Yours sincerely

Sayma Khatun

Freedom of Information Officer FOI@attorneygeneral.gsi.gov.uk